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Glad Tidings 
August 2022 

Interim Vicar’s Voice 

 

Dear Ones, 

 

I’m writing this from Camp Huston where it’s just as hot here, so much for the cool mountain air, as it is in 

Silverdale.  I’m having a great time with the kids.  I am experiencing a feeling of great hope as I look at the 

community being built, the friendships being made, and the excitement of these young people. 

 

As we look forward to August, I’m really excited about next weekend with Movie Night and the Parish Picnic.  

The love of God is limitless, we are called to share it with others; so please invite you friends and neighbors 

to join us for both of these events as we work together to build the City of God!!   

 

The Profile Committee will be presenting the survey results tomorrow.  One of the frequent comments I’ve 

heard is about the architect’s vision for St. Antony’s property and buildings – both the current structures and 

future buildings.  One of the most important things for us to always remember, but especially at this time of 

transition, is where to hear and how to do we see God working in the life of St. Antony’s.  The life of a 

church is no different from our own lives.  And as we all know, things change, and we must change with 

them.  As you continue in this process of calling your next vicar, I pray that you will be open to change and 

to wherever the Holy Spirit will lead St. Antony’s. 

 

I look forward to continuing on this journey of transition with you in the coming months.  Know of my prayers 

and love and I ask that you keep me in your prayers. 

 

With blessings, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“The garden is growth and change and that means loss as well as constant treasures to make up for a few 

disasters.”       May Sarton 

The mission of St. Antony’s is to be a loving and welcoming people  
who worship God, grow in Christ, and serve others. 

Gather, Grow, and Go! 



Faith Formation - Youth 

 

We are getting the youth education programs up a running after having to take a break due to shutdowns. To do 

this, we need your help in one of two ways. Helping with our younger children and adolescents/teens. Remember 

there are many roles to fill and any help you can give would be great! 
 

If you love reading, helping toddlers/young children learn about God's love, and, a structured curriculum. Godly 

play is for you. If we can get a handful of volunteers, we can rotate Sundays. I do want to send 2 people to godly 

play classes as there is set curriculum (you do not need to reinvent the wheel). This program is set for Sundays 

only.  
 

If you want to be mentor and facilitate adolescent/teen spiritual growth, we need you. Unlike Godly play, this pro-

gram is more flexible to meet the needs of our very active youth. Mentors and youth will determine a schedule that 

allows maximum participation. Most meetings will probably not be on Sunday. The role of mentor is not only to 

chaperone events and meetings, but also to bring your life experiences to discussions regarding bible readings, 

current events troubling our youth, and other spiritual growth moments our budding 

young adults are having. We may do movie nights, camp outs, retreats, spaghetti 

nights, or any number of things our youth are interested in. Young adults are 

strongly recommended to volunteer, but anyone can mentor! 
 

If you are interested in either volunteer positions please email or text Julie Sherwin. 

Also, contact Julie if you are a young adult so your spiritual needs are met. Her 

phone number is in the directory.  

Childcare Attendant Needed 

 

Our childcare attendant, Candice, has left us and we 

are in need of a new childcare attendant. If you know 

of anyone that would be interested in looking after our 

most precious little ones during the church service and 

other times as needed, please let Linda Robuck know. 

This is a paid position. Must be at least 18 to apply. 

 

 

Picnic 

 
We look forward to Sunday August 7th at 11:00 am 

when the picnic begins following the combined church 

service starting at 9:30 am in the Pavilion.  
 

There will be a special cake at our picnic to celebrate 

that happy time when we opened the church to the  

public on August 3, 2019 with an Open House and 

Strawberry Cake Social.  
 

The sign-up sheet is filling up nicely, and there are still 

openings for you to consider offering your time and tal-

ents for this picnic and fun time of fellowship. 

 

Tovi Andrews 

 
 



Outreach 

 

Many thanks to Janet Steller and Donna Hilton for their continued help to provide meals to those in need at the 

Salvation Army in Bremerton. Thanks to their efforts, a donation of $1000 from the Brandenburg Fund was   

approved by the BC to be sent to the Salvation Army. 

 

St. Antony’s Outreach funds continue to support the Kitsap Community Resources (KCR) Kinship program, and 

there is a recent story a KCR case worker shared with us: 
 

A Grandmother has custody of and has been caring for her 2 grandchildren since birth (they are now ages 2 and 

4). Other family members have helped … and she says, “we have always had just what we need & plenty of love 

to fill in the space some might fill with things”. However this year the family suffered a great loss as a key member 

passed away suddenly. This led to not only heartache, but also unexpected expenses. 

The Grandmother asked for only enough to pay the rent, but with y our help (from St. A’s) and that of our other   

departments (at KCR)...we not only paid the rent...but were able to get some back bills taken care of & a reduced 

fee implemented on the energy bill moving forward. This Grandmother and grandchildren were the recipients of 

your June Donation to help with all things a safe and happy home need, and will continue to receive ..support  until 

we can see them into self-sufficiency again. 

 

Community Volunteer Opportunity.  (Information provided by Elizabeth Flagg) 
 

The Committee has been exploring ways that we might reach out to the community. One of the opportunities that 

presents itself is to volunteer our time at a local charity such as we’ve done at the Salvation Army and The Lord’s 

Diner. 
 

We have a charity at work in Silverdale commonly known as The Discovery Shop. The Discovery Shop sells gently 

used goods and clothing which go to support cancer research and education. The Shop is staffed totally by volun-

teers who commit to working 1 day a week for 4 hours either at the checkout counter or in the area where goods 

are received. Volunteers help potential customers providing information, ringing up sales or the area where goods 

are received. In the latter area, sorting donated items, perhaps laundering them or sewing on a button. The shop 

will also be  putting on special events. For August, they are planning on having a chef make demonstrations and 

kitchen items will be spotlighted in the shop. 
 

The manager, Joyce Kelly, phone 360-613-4139 says that volunteers are always welcome and is the person to 

contact for further information. If this is something you end up deciding to do, please let Loretta McGinley, our Out-

reach Committee Chair or another member of the committee know. 
 

Thank you for considering this opportunity for outreach to our community. 

 

Got talent?? The Outreach team is planning a St. Antony’s Talent Show and potluck dinner on 10 September 

from 4-7 pm. This will be a pass-th-hat fundraiser in support of the Diocesan Refugee Resettlement Office. Here’s 

a unique chance to show us what you’ve got -sing a song, play a tune, read a poem, juggle, give a 2-5 minute talk 

about making the best bundt cake - oh, so many possibilities! Please let Loretta McGinley know if you’d like to     

display your talent and be added to the program. Signups to help with set up, clean up and to bring potluck items 

will be in the narthex. Sarah Rogers will be our MC for the evening - this will be a night to remember! 

 

Loretta McGinley 

Outreach Commissioner 



Getting to Know You: Charles & Elizabeth Moorhead 

 

  Both Charles and Elizabeth have eastern roots: Charles grew up on a farm in northwestern Pennsylvania; 

Elizabeth was born in Beverly, Massachusetts near Boston. Serendipitous circumstances determined their          

destinies. Following Elizabeth’s family’s move, they ended up attending the same high school in Harbor Creek, 

Pennsylvania though they didn’t know each other at that time. A quirk of circumstances brought them together. 

Home from his first year of college, Charles was visiting his high school wanting to look up a former teacher. School 

was in a new building and he didn’t know the teacher’s location, but a pretty young girl in the empty hallway was 

able to give him requested directions. Two days later they met again at a young people’s gathering place, and three 

years later they married. Last June 1 they celebrated their fifty-ninth anniversary. 
 

 “Eight-o’clockers,”  Charles and Elizabeth were active at Saint Charles in Poulsbo from 1982 until Charles left 

for Virginia in 1991 to become the Commanding Officer of the Naval Ophthalmic and Training Activity.  Elizabeth 

then began attending St. Antony’s for a year until she joined Charles in Yorktown. In 1997 they both became    

members of Saint Anthony’s under Fr. Dick Scott when Charles retired from the Navy and they moved back to    

Silverdale.     
 

 Charles’s naval service included eight years as a helicopter pilot and instructor, followed by graduation from 

optometry school and practice as an optometrist. During much of this time, Elizabeth taught in elementary schools 

in first and second grades with a three-year stint in sixth grade in Texas. When Charles retired from the Navy after 

thirty-two years of service, he established private optometry practice in Bremerton while Elizabeth taught in the 

Central Kitsap School District.  
 

 Throughout their time at St. A’s they have been active, contributing members. Elizabeth has been on altar guild 

for many years and continues to serve in that capacity. She was also on Bishop’s Committee, the Search Committee that 

selected Fr. Fulton, and she is a reader and Eucharistic Minister.       
                 

 Since retiring (Elizabeth in 2009, Charles in 2010), they have spent much time “on the road.” Their “trip of a 

lifetime” was a three-month tour of New Zealand and Australia, carefully planned and orchestrated by Charles who 

says planning their trips is like a hobby for him. They both eschew tours and imposed itineraries, preferring instead 

to set their own agenda and means of transportation: trains, planes, car rentals, whatever. In Charles’s words, “a 

little bit of everything.” Elizabeth adds that they like to stay in B and B’s because they “like to meet the people.” 

Usually they travel somewhere during four months of the year, sometimes overseas but more frequently here at 

home where they have visited every state in the Union. Despite having covered so much territory, they still have 

one more wish to fulfill  - a trip to Acadia National Park in Maine. 
 

 Besides travel, another ongoing interest is genealogy. Elizabeth’s American roots go back to the early 1600’s 

in New England with a relative on the second ship after the Mayflower.  Charles also has ancestors from early New 

England and even older from Yorktown, Virginia. He likes to say when Elizabeth’s relatives arrived, his were in 

America to tie up their boat. In their extensive research, in addition to identifying ancestries, they have made two 

surprising discoveries: the first  - they are actually ninth 

cousins; the second  - one of Elizabeth’s relatives was 

hanged as a witch at the Salem witch trials.  
 

 What interesting and unique information they are 

able to pass on to two sons, a daughter, and five  

grandchildren! 

 

Submitted by Sylvia Campbell 



Meet your Bishop’s Committee 

David Wilkinson 
Bishop’s Warden 

Stewardship 

Dave Peterson 
People’s Warden 

Facilities 

Loretta McGinley 
Outreach 

Julie Sherwin 
Faith Formation 

Youth 

Esther Osborne 
Faith Formaion 

Adult 

Emily Nickerson 
Welcoming 

Dee Perreira 
Clerk of the BC 
Communications 

John Stockwell 
New Facilities 

Whenever you have a need or concern, please 
talk to one of them. They’re here to help. 



                   
                August Birthdays 

  

1 Michelle Kuhns 

5 Chris Christensen 

6 Rick Zapp 

 Ashton Scalf 

8 Sarah Rogers 

11 Suzanne Brock 

15 Kate Zabinski 

22 Tovi Andrews 

23 Marj Zantek 

29 Carmen Morris 

30 Aina Zabinski 

              August Anniversaries                                                           

2 Dave & Jan Peterson 

7 Michael & Amy Wentworth 

16 Pete & Carmen Morris 

22 Aaron & Stacey Scalf 

 Ray & Elizabeth Flagg 

23 Steve & Betty Fabry 

Deadline for the September Glad Tidings is  
Tuesday, August 23rd at 10 am. 
Please send all submissions to: 
stantonysilverdale@gmail.com. Thank you. 

New Address 
 
Marty Whitaker has changed her mailing address. 
Please update your directories. 
 
 
(If the address is not listed, please call the office for 
the information.) 

Financial Report  
June                          

    
       

 
Year-to-date 

Account Balances  
            

Operating Income $12,655.31 $89,225.18 Local Checking $45,641.88 

Operating Expenses  $17,679.54 $105,325.06 Local Savings $17,237.20 

Net in June ($5,024.23) ($16,099.88) Diocesan Investment Funds $201,395.60 

   Total $264,274.68 



 

August 2022 Schedule  

 
JOBS 

August 7 
9th Sunday after 

Pentecost / Proper 14 

August 14 
10th Sunday after  

Pentecost / Proper 15 

 August 21 
11th Sunday after 

Pentecost / Proper 16 

August 28 
12th Sunday after  

Pentecost / Proper 17 

EM 8 am Donna Hilton Ruth Lindstrum Elizabeth Moorhead Ruth Lindstrum 

LC/OT & NT 8 am Elizabeth Moorhead Norma Tipton Donna Hilton Dee Perreira 

GREETER 8 am     

     

EM 10:15 am Sarah Rogers Peter Stockwell Cris McCarty Esther Osborne 

LC/OT 10:15 am Elizabeth Flagg Stu Smith Jim Foley Michael Wentworth 

LC/NT 10:15 am Laurel Rogers Sarah Rogers Cris McCarty Michael Wentworth 

ACOLYTES  10:15 
am 
 

    

GREETER 10:15 am     

USHER 10:15 am Peter Stockwell Linda Robuck Esther Osborne Chris Crowson 

COUNTERS  
Maggie Scott 

David Wilkinson 
Chris Crowson 

Jim Foley 
Norma Tipton 

Marj Zantek 
David Wedeven 

COFFEE HOUR     

Eucharistic Visitors     

BPod Dave Peterson David Wilkinson Dee Perreira David Wilkinson 

1st LESSON Isaiah 1:1, 10-20 
 

Isaiah 5:1-7 Jeremiah 1:4-10 Jeremiah 2:4-13 

PSALM Psalm 50:1-8, 23-24 Psalm 80:1-2, 8-18 Psalm 71:1-6 Psalm 81:1, 10-16 

2nd  LESSON Hebrews 11:1-3, 8-16 Hebrews 11:29-12:2 Hebrews 12:18-29 Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16 

GOSPEL Luke 12:32-40 Luke 12:49-56 Luke 13:10-17 Luke 14:1, 7-14 

 
Roster of Volunteers for Services 

If you cannot serve on your assigned Sunday, please call someone from this list. 
(A strike through a name means they are not available now but will be back.) 

 

 LECTORS 
 

EUCHARISTIC  
MINISTERS 

GREETERS COUNTERS USHERS ACOLYTES 

8 am 8 am 8 am Chris Crowson  B Chris Crowson Carleton M. 

Donna Hilton Donna Hilton Donna Hilton Jim Foley  A Dave & Jan Peterson Cris McCarty 

Ruth Lindstrum Ruth Lindstrum Darrow Lindstrum Maggie Scott  B Dave & Carolyn Sorrell Christina M. 

Elizabeth Moorhead Elizabeth Moorhead Pam Morton Norma Tipton  B Mark Westin  Chelsea R. 

Dee Perreira Bill Reeder John & Jane Teller David Wedeven  B  Laurel R. 

John Teller John Teller  Heidi Feenstra-Wilson A Barb Hart - Substitute Mackenzie W. 

Norma Tipton   David Wilkinson A   

   Marj Zantek  A   

10 am 10 am 10 am  Peter Stockwell  

Elizabeth Flagg Cris McCarty Suzanne Brock  Carol Nau  

Jim Foley Esther Osborne Elizabeth Flagg A - computer Linda Robuck  

Cris McCarty Sarah Rogers Liz Haney B - non computer   

Laurel Rogers Peter Stockwell Carole Nau    

Sarah Rogers      

Maggie Scott      

Stu Smith  Malcolm & Sylvia  
Campbell   

   

Michael Wentworth      



 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

1 
 
 

2 
 

3 
5:30 pm 
  Evening  
  Eucharist 

4 
 
 

5 
   

6 
5 pm 
  Family Movie 
  Night 
 
 
10-3 

Quilt Group 

Gathering Room 

7 
9:30 am 
   Holy Eucharist 
    in the Pavilion 
11:00 am 
  Annual Picnic  
 
 

8 
 

9 

 
 
 

10 
5:430 pm 
  Evening  
  Eucharist 

11 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

12 
    
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

13 

 
   
 
 

 

 
 

14 
8 am  
  Holy Eucharist 
10:15 am 
  Holy Eucharist  
 
 
 

15 
 
 
 
 
 
 

16 
 

17 
5:30 pm 
  Evening  
  Eucharist 

 18 
 

Noon 
BC Reports due 

19 

 

20 
 

21 
8 am  
  Holy Eucharist 
10:15 am 
  Holy Eucharist  
11:45 am 
  BC   Meeting  

22 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

23 
10 am 
  Newsletter 
  Deadline 
 
Witty Knitters 
(there will be no 
Witty Knitters this 
month.) 

 

24 

5:30 pm 
  Evening  
  Eucharist 

25 

 
 
 

                               

26 
         
 
 

 
 

 

27 
5 pm   
  Family Movie 
  Night & 
  Campout       

 
 

28 
8 am  
  Holy Eucharist 
10:15 am 
  Holy Eucharist  
 
 
 
1-4 
Project Linus 
Gathering Room 

29 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

30 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

31 
5:30 pm 
  Evening  
  Eucharist 
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St. Antony’s Episcopal Church 
11885 Old Frontier Road,  

P O BOX 2822 
Silverdale, Washington 98383  

 
www.saintantonys.org 

The mission of St. Antony’s is to be a loving and 
welcoming people who worship God,  

grow in Christ, and serve others. 
  

Gather, Grow, and Go! 


